
Minutes of Virtual Patient Participation Group 
Monday 28th June 2021 

 
 

Present: 3 patients 
 

Invited but did not attend: 6 patients 
 
It was decided that the Patient Participation meeting would be held virtually again 
this month. Invitations were sent to 9 patients – 3 of whom accepted.  
 
Dr Ford welcomed the group and thanked them for their ongoing commitment to the 
group.  
 
Complaints – Dr Ford reported that no complaints have been received since the last 
meeting.  
 
Practice Updates – One of our receptionists will be leaving on Friday 16th July 2021. 
We are slightly short on staff but are working with NHS England to explore ways in 
which we can fully utilise staff skills effectively. Mrs Chloe Charters has been 
appointed as Practice Manager of Manor Road Surgery; the group very kindly 
congratulated her. 
 
All staff continue to test for coronavirus twice weekly. We currently have 1 member 
of staff off work as her children have Covid. 
 
Defibrillator - Dr Ford informed the group that we now have a new defibrillator, and 
stated we would like to donate the old one to a charity/ worthy cause. Suggestions 
welcomed – please contact the surgery if you know of a charity in need of one.  
 
GP Workload – Dr Ford spoke about the increasing pressures within Primary Care, 
explaining that we are now inundated with telephone calls from patients who have 
not been in touch during lockdown. This had led to an increase in the volume of work 
and a backlog of referrals. There has also been an increase in the volume of work 
coming from Secondary Care. Lots of specialisms are working from home which is 
having a knock-on effect on Primary Care. Dr Ford spoke about how disappointing it 
had been to hear Jeremy Vine on BBC Radio 2 criticising GPs.  
 
The current situation regarding appointments in surgery was explained to the group 
– we have increased the capacity of face to face appointments but this takes more 
time due to the PPE required and additional cleaning/ sanitising. Dr Ford is 
continuing to clinically triage patients prior to them coming into the surgery as per 
Government guidelines. Patients continue to be seen by the Practice Nurses. Dr 



Ford went on to explain that in a typical day; in additional to telephone consultations 
and face to face appointments she will also receive approximately 60 patient “tasks” 
and will also complete home visits most days. She added that most patients are very 
understanding of the pressures being faced.  
 
PCN Updates – All practices within the PCN are struggling to meet patient demand. 
There has been a restructure of the PCN team – a new PCN manager has been 
appointed who will work with the Practice Managers, the PCN Clinical Lead and will 
be supported by the PCN Administrator. There is also a new team who will working 
specifically for the Care Homes, as per the Care Home Enhanced Service. The team 
includes a care co-ordinator, a nurse practitioner and a paramedic practitioner. Dr 
Ford will continue to visit the homes monthly to assess patients face to face.  
 
Covid Vaccinations – Very high uptake within the practice which we were 
congratulated on. There are a small group of patients who have not had the vaccines 
– some of these patients have mental health problems and some are pregnant. Very 
good uptake generally. 
 
NHS Digital Data Extraction – NHS Digital plans to extract patient data on 1st 
September 2021 (previously scheduled for 1st July 2021). Patient data will be 
pseudonymised, meaning that patients will not be identified directly in the data 
extracted. Chloe explained that patients do have a choice and can decide to “opt 
out”, the process for which is also explained on our website. There are two ways of 
opting out - Type 1 opt-out forms can be collected from reception or can be 
accessed online. Type 2 (the National opt-out) can be done online only. One of the 
group queried whether this extraction of data had anything to do with the NHS App. It 
was explained that this is unrelated – and the functionality of the app was detailed.  
 
AOB  
 
A member of the group apologised on behalf of those patients who have been 
unpleasant towards the staff – Dr Ford said that this is not helped by the media’s 
portrayal of GP surgeries generally.  
 
Another member of the group asked whether PPG meetings will revert to face to 
face meetings. Dr Ford replied saying that they will continue virtually for now.  
 
A different member of the group asked how Deal Hospital is coping with the 
increasing pressures. Dr Ford explained that appointments at Deal Hospital are 
actually underused – patients should book via 111 as walk-ins are generally not 
accepted.  
 



A member of the group asked whether or not to expect a Covid booster vaccination – 
this is not something we are sure of as yet. However we do now know that the 
vaccine is safe and is recommended for pregnant patients.  
 
 
 
 
 
 


